
 

Celebrating Positive Nutrition,                
Good Hygiene & Oral Health Principles  
Welcome new members and congratulations to long time members, 
some of which have been with the scheme since 2006.  60 pre-school 
settings have worked hard to achieve Gold status.  As always, many 
thanks for continuing to relay the Golden Apple’s key health 
messages to staff, children and families that you work with, helping to 
make Bury a healthier place to grow up in.   
 

 
 

 

 
The Bury Directory  
When you receive your Golden Apple accreditation this is highlighted 
on the Bury Directory, a one-stop information point for advice, support, 
activities and services in our area.  Parents or others who look on this 
site  can view which settings are signed up to the Golden Apple by the 
GA logo.   To view our information page or to download Golden Apple 
packs go to: www.theburydirectory.co.uk/goldenapple 
 
Childminders can also pledge to follow the Golden Apple principles.  
Follow the above link and download your pack from the bottom right 
hand corner of the page.   
 
Settings that are taking part in the Brushing Bus Scheme will also be 
highlighted on this page. 
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Oral Health News 
National Smile Month is the UK’s largest and longest-running campaign to promote 
good oral health www.nationalsmilemonth.org 
 

National Smile Month highlights three key messages:   

 Brush your teeth last thing at night and on at least one other occasion with a 
fluoride toothpaste. 

 Cut down on how often you have sugary foods and drinks. 

 Visit your dentist regularly, as often as they recommend. 

Smile Month helps educate, motivate and communicate positive oral health 
messages and improve the quality of smiles.  Your Oral Health Team have many 
posters and interactive resources that can be emailed to you (so you have your own 
kit).  For contact details see the last page of this newsletter.     

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Brush Bus Scheme has arrived! 

 
“Early Years providers have a responsibility to promote the health of children in their 
setting, set out in the EYFS. Good oral health can form a part of this.” DfE statement.  
 
Tooth decay is the most common reason for 5-9-year-olds needing a general 
anaesthetic procedure. Daily tooth brushing with family fluoride toothpaste is an 
effective method of reducing tooth decay.  Benefits can be maximized, if brushing 
with toothpaste is started early in a child’s life.   
 
The Oral Health Promotion Team have successfully launched the Brush Bus scheme 
in targeted early years childcare settings, in order to increase exposure to fluoride 
among the under fives in Bury.   
 
All participating settings have found ways to incorporate tooth brushing into their daily  
routine. 
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Many parents struggle to brush young children’s teeth at home.  Parents who have 
children in nurseries where brushing programmes have been implemented, report 
that their children are much more enthusiastic about having their teeth brushed at 
home.  
 
Good habits developed in early childhood can have a great impact on a child’s future 
health.  The Brush Bus programme, in conjunction with the Bury Council Golden 
Apple Award scheme, could in time have a real impact on children’s dental health.  
 
 
 

Within Your Community 
 
 

The Daily Mile 
The daily mile campaign has been well received in schools around the country.  The 
children walk, jog or run in the safety of their own playground.  Everyone has fun 
taking part - it is not P.E. and it is not competitive - while building relationships, 
confidence and resilience.  Although pitched at school aged children, a daily toddle 
for younger aged children has also been started in some areas.  The Daily Mile 
builds self-esteem and confidence, improving children’s perception of exercise for 
life.  Please see the link for more information http://thedailymile.co.uk/  

 

Are you thinking about being healthier? 
Then you’re in luck!   Bury Lifestyle Service provides free personalised motivational 
support to anyone aged 16+ years* and will help you to: 

 Eat healthier and manage your weight 
 Improve your sleep 

 Drink sensibly 

 Quit smoking 

 Self-manage your medical condition 

 Improve your overall health and wellbeing 
 
To find out more, or book to your first session, call the Lifestyle Service on 0161 253 
7554 - appointments available throughout Bury. 
 
Visit our Facebook and Twitter pages for daily motivational tips and recipes follow us 
on: 
https://www.facebook.com/burylifestyleservice  
https://twitter.com/LifestyleBury 
 
*anyone that lives, works, studying in Bury and/or is registered with a Bury GP 

 
 
 
 

http://thedailymile.co.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/burylifestyleservice
https://twitter.com/LifestyleBury
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It’s in Your Hands 
Hand hygiene remains the most important means of preventing infection from 
spreading.  It’s the time of year when children may be more involved in trips to 
venues providing contact with animals.   A recent outbreak in Greater Manchester 
was linked to a petting zoo/stables where hand gels were used as the main method 
of hand hygiene.  It is very important that hands are washed with liquid soap and 
water and dried thoroughly, particularly after contact with animals and always before 
eating.  Hand washing should be used rather than gel whenever there is a possibility 
of organic matter (soil, faeces, urine, saliva, mucus,) being present, whether there is 
visible soiling or not, to ensure that organisms are removed.  Please pass this 
message on to all parents of children in your care. 
 
Also just to let you know that you will soon be receiving information promoting the flu 
vaccination programme for 2, 3 and 4 year olds.  There are different strains of flu 
each season and it is expected that one of the circulating strains this year will 
predominantly affect younger people.  Many 4 year olds will be vaccinated as part of 
the schools programme this year but it’s important that parents are aware of and 
encouraged to access the vaccination for those children attending nursery.  You may 
also wish to encourage your staff to be vaccinated. 
 
The Health Protection Nurses (Julie Parker, Lead Health Protection Nurse and 
Felicity Keeling) at Bury Council are available for advice on infection prevention and 
control and notification of infectious incidents.  They can be contacted on 0161 253 
6900 or by email (gcsx_infectioncontrolprevention@bury.gov.uk).   Advice about 
preventing infection, including exclusion periods following infection is also available in 
Public Health England’s ‘Guidance on infection control in schools and other childcare 
settings’ available on the www.gov.uk website.   
 
 
 
 

mailto:gcsx_infectioncontrolprevention@bury.gov.uk
http://www.gov.uk/
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Useful Resources 
 
First Steps Nutrition 
For a colourful booklet on portion sizes for children age 1-4 years visit: 
http://www.firststepsnutrition.org/pdfs/Good_food_choices_and_portion_sizes
%201-4_for_web.pdf 
 
Eat Happy Project 
Tesco has teamed up with the British Nutrition Foundation to make cookery 
resources.  For lesson plans, videos, recipes and food themed activity sheets visit: 
tesco.com/eathappyproject  
 
Eat Better Start Better 
The Childrens Food Trust has a wide range of resources to support your policies 
around eating well: www.childrensfoodtrust.org.uk/eatbetterstartbetter 
 
National Smile Month 
The British Dental Health Foundation make resources ready for National Smile 
Month in May/June every year: www.smilemonth.org 
 
Change4life 
Change4Life has a wide variety of free health leaflets, posters and recipe cards 
www.nhs.uk/change4life.co.uk 
www.nhs.uk/start4life/baby-foods 
 
British Nutrition Foundation (BNF)  
The BNF’s poster Perfect Portions for Toddler Tums can be downloaded: 
www.nutrition.org.uk/healthyliving/toddlers/5532.html 
 
GULP 
The GULP campaign gives facts and posters highlighting the importance of reducing 
sugar intake: www.giveuplovingpop.org.uk 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

http://www.childrensfoodtrust.org.uk/eatbetterstartbetter
http://www.smilemonth.org/
http://www.nhs.uk/change4life.co.uk
http://www.nhs.uk/start4life/baby-foods
http://www.giveuplovingpop.org.uk/
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The Golden Apple Team 
If you require further information on the Golden Apple scheme or would like to know 
when your next assessment is due please contact: 
 
Golden Apple Officer 
Zoe Fogarty, 
3 Knowsley Place, Duke Street, Bury, BL9 0EJ 
Tel: 0161 253 6743  
Email: foodsafety@bury.gov.uk 
  
 
Nutritionist 
Francesca Vale, 
Lifestyle Service, Radcliffe Library (First Floor), Stand Lane, Radcliffe, Manchester, 
M26 1WR 
Tel: 0161 253 7518 
Email: f.vale@bury.gov.uk 
 
 
Senior Environmental Health Officer 
Margaret Waddington, 
3 Knowsley Place, Duke Street, Bury, BL9 0EJ 
Tel: 0161 253 5523 
Email: m.waddington@bury.gov.uk 
 
 
Oral Health Promotion Officer 
Alison Tabois,  
Pennine Care NHS Foundation Trust, Nutrition and Dietetic Service, Blenheim 
House, Little 66, Roach Bank Road, Hollins Brook, Bury, BL9 8RN.   
Tel: 0161 767 1431 
Email: alison.tabois@nhs.net 
 

mailto:foodsafety@bury.gov.uk
mailto:f.vale@bury.gov.uk
mailto:m.waddington@bury.gov.uk
mailto:alison.tabois@nhs.net

